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504 Washington Avenue
Sauk City, Wisconsin 53583

William E. Kapp phone: 608-643-8387  fax: 608-643-2561
Pastor e-mail: office@ucc-saukcity.org

www.ucc-saukcity.org

Dear Members and Friends of First UCC,

It is good to be back! The sabbatical time away was an opportunity for me to recharge and rejuvenate
both soul and spirit. I'm grateful to the congregation for giving me permission to set down the weight of
my pastoral duties in order to pursue self-care and honest reflection. The change of scenery did me
good. |let go of a lot of past failures and frustrations and return emotionally and mentally in a much
better condition. | am looking forward with excitement and expectation at the 2021-2022 program year
ahead.

Change is a part of life that we all deal with at some point. Nothing ever stays the same. | pondered
that a lot during my time away. Every day offers the prospect of some sort of change —good or bad.
We don’t really like it, especially in the life of the faith community. I recall the traditional church joke,
“How many UCC members does it take to change a light bulb?”, with the punchline always being,
“Change? We don’t like change...”

And yet, as a result of COVID, we've had to make significant changes at First UCC in order to adapt to the
ever-changing environment we have been facing. We use the radio and YouTube to bring worship to
those who are wary of public interaction but want to access the church service. When the choir can’t
sing live during the worship service because of the airborne nature of the virus, they pre-record their
anthems. When the congregation, committees and Christian education classes can’t meet in person we
meet virtually. When we can't offer a sit-down chicken dinner the way we normally do, we offer a drive-
thru option instead. We’ve had to make big changes in order to keep our ministry going.

We had even more change recently. A congregational meeting was called in June to discuss the state of
the bell tower and approve a restoration project moving forward (which will result in a capital campaign
to raise the necessary funds). Two valued staff members, Cindy Baker and Margaret McFarlane, both
offered their resignations in july after many years of faithful and distinguished service. We are
incredibly appreciative of their dedication to the life of First UCC and their combined 43 years of serving
on our church staff. As a result of this transition, things will look a little different in the office and with
our Sunday school program.

There is one constant during all of this change — God’s steadfast love.

I am reminded of Psalm 46, “God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. Therefore
we will not fear, through the earth should change, though the mountains shake in the heart of the
sea...The Lord of hosts is with us; the God of Jacob is our refuge...”

May God bless you and the ministry of First UCC as we work through transition and change.
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“Pastor Bill”

Welcome Home.
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Every student needs a schaol and a
teachier, sa does eveny Chuistian
need a church and a Pasten!

September - Stock the Schools
Calling all Crackers (wrapped crackers that is)

Thank you for donating — it’s hard to learn on
an empty tummy!

Sunday school
starts September
12*" (do not
forget to turh in
your forms)

Summers done but September will
still bring tons of fun!

Dear Pastor Bill and First U.C.C. Family:

It has been a joy and an honor to be your
church secretary these past 16 years.

/ have met so many wonderful people through
my work and will cherish those friendships
forever.

Haley & | were blessed to live in the church
parsonage. | couldn’t have been any closer to
my job. ©

Thank you for the memories and your support
throughout the years!

Blessings, Cindy Baker

May the road rise up to meet you.
May the wind be atways at your
back.
May the sunshine warm upon your face.
the rains fall soft upon your [elds.
and until we meet again, may God fiold
you in the palm of His hand.



Dear Friends,

On July 15, I sent my request to Consistory to accept my resignation as Sunday School
Superintendent at First United Church of Christ, effective September 1, 2021. This has
been a very hard decision, which | have struggled with for quite a length of time. My
work as Sunday School Superintendent is not just a position that | filled...it is my
occupation, my calling at my church, how | spend my leisure time, and where | find my
camaraderie.

Thirty years ago, | started teaching Sunday School at First U.C.C. when my daughter,
Amanda was three. | taught Pre-K for 3 years and then volunteered to be
superintendent when Pastor Bob needed someone to take over the position. | was not
a member of the church yet, but no one seemed worried. For the next 27 years my
ministry continued and | did join the church along the way! My work here allowed me to
use my teaching background and kindle my love for sharing God'’s word. | give thanks
to God for His patience in leading me.

What a wonderful journey it has been! What a unique calling to serve in children’s
ministry. Children are a gift....and leading them to discipleship has been a joy! In the
days since | resigned, | have looked over the many pages of class lists. If | counted
right, | have had the honor of working with approximately 156 f:milies and 296
students! My heart overflows with the memories of the many students that | had the
privilege to share God’s love.

| have unending gratitude for all the teachers, church staff, parents, and volunteers that
have served alongside me throughout the years. | give thanks for the members in our
congregation for all their support. Many, many thanks to Cindy Baker and Chris Garcia
who never ceased to amaze me with how much easier they made my job! How blessed
| have been to learn from and work with Pastor Bob and Pastor Billl The knowledge
and lessons that | gained from them is unmeasurable! These two outstanding Pastors
not only guided me but provided love and laughter along the way! Their friendships
with my family will always be treasured!

Moving forward, a succession plan was put into place two years ago, when Brigitta
Brickl joined the Sunday School staff as Co-Superintendent. | am confident that the
Christian Ministry program here will be in wonderful hands! Christian Education at First
U.C.C. will continue full force!



What lies ahead? December is on the horizon and my work with Help Excite Little
People will be a priority. | will continue on as coordinator for this project, which is
another passion of mine. Amanda has accepted the position of director/teacher of the
Sauk Prairie Nursery Center’s 4K Program. | look forward to assisting her, as she did
for me over the years.

“ | take joy in doing your will, my God, for your instructions are written on my
heart.” Psalm 40:8

With thanks, love, and a heart full of warm memories;
Margaret @
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| could not leave my position without celebrating the Sunday School staff and support
staff that held a place in our ministry at First United Church of Christ during my years
as superintendent. Their willingness to serve is what made our program happen! |
have unending gratitude for all of these people. As you read the attached pages,
please applaud their dedication.

*Note- This list includes those on our Christian Education team only for the years |
served. The numbers indicate 5 or more years of service. Unfortunately, this does not
include the V.B.S. staff, adult education, or substitutes.....| am very grateful for them, as
well. Names are listed as they appeared on staff lists at the time of their service.



Pastors:

Pastor Robert Rieke-10
Ute Molitor

Pastor Denise Cole-5

Pastor Kendall Nordstrom
Pastor William Kapp-15

Co-Superintondont:

Brigitta Brickl

Teachers: Teachers:

Pam Alwin Heidi Liverseed-8
Amy Bachhuber-5 Christine Logterman-7
Kim Baier-10 Diane Matzke

Barb Bongard Heather Miller-13
Peggy Bongard Sandy Nelson

Nina Boss-5 Brenda Ott

Pat Boss Brenda Perry

Jeanann Breininger-18
Taylor Breininger
Dawn Breunig
Brigitta Brickl

Jenny Brickl-7

Diane Connor-5
Jennifer Cruse-13
Carmin Dederich
Sharon Diehl-9
Theresa Doty

Sally Drew

Robin Franck
Michele Frey

Missy Gaus

Andrea Gavol-7
Dana Gee-5

Heather Haas
Amanda Haselwander
Stacy Hasheider-5
Katie Homar-12
Chris Jordan-6

Sue Kirner

John Kreutzmann
Theresa Kreutzmann
Kari Larsen-8

Rita Larsen-6

Sandy Larsen
Shirlee Lendved-5
Nadene Litscher-16
Tom Litscher

Kara Rheingans
Steve Rheingans
Sharon Rieke
Sherry Steffen
Kelli Straight-16
Erin Van Keuren
Lori Warren-5
Tammy Young



Assistants: Youth and/or Confirmation

Denise Alwin Theresa Grimes-10
Stephanie Alwin Heidi Liverseed

Kylie Baier Nadene Litscher
Jamie Barth Tom Litscher-7

Ivory Blankenship JC and Laura Love
Bailey Breininger Diane Matzke

Taylor Breininger Steve and Brenda Ott

Shaun Connor
Steve Connor

Brookelyn Cruse Sunday School Secretary/ Treasurer:
Mickenzie Cruse Dawn Breunig

Brenna Diehl Donna Cruse-Offering

Kassie Gavol Theresa Doty

Daniele Hasheider Andrea Porubsky

Josh Holdt Jackie Sliter-8

Doug Larsen Tammy Steuber-8

Morgan Larsen
Chris Lendved
Kiana Litscher
Sydney Litscher
Amanda McFarlane-10
Kim Meier
Hannah Miller
Libby Nachreiner
Nicole Kippley Ott
Kerstin Perry
Nicole Peters
Adam Schlender
Andrea Steffen-5
Beth Steffen
Samantha Steffen
Jordan Straight-5
Courtney Warren
Betsy Young-7
Danielle Young
Megan Young-6

Choir:

Pat Boss

Jody Kapp

Christine Logterman
Robin Meier

Marcia Nachreiner-24
Sherri Roberts



Pastor’s Report
Consistory Meeting

Dear Consistory,

Itis good to be back at the church. | have missed the members of this wonderful faith
community and my interactions with all of you.

I must admit that it took me a couple of weeks to adjust to not being on my normal
routine. A lot of my self-identity is wrapped up in what | do as a pastor, and without my
work, | had to re-discover a little bit of who | am as a person and as a child of God. It
was a healthy break - for me and for you.

| am grateful to the consistory and to the congregation for this time of renewal. | have

heard many positive reviews from summer worship and all of the wonderful people who
gave sermons during my time away. As usual, the good folk of this church stepped up
and took care of business!

| am excited for the year ahead and the ministry we will accomplish.
In terms of my report:

a) | ordered confirmation curriculum through Faith Inkubators and put the $189 charge
on the church credit card.

b) 1 will be looking to schedule a mission trip to Back Bay Mission in 2022. Covid
derailed our last two attempts at going.

c) | have been out of the loop with the Wisconsin Conference UCC but | am assuming
that the youth exchange with the Moers Church District in Germany will commence
during 2022 and 2023. We have traditionally pulled in youth from our church to
participate in these activities and | am hopeful this will happen again.

d) 1 will be checking into youth retreat opportunities for winter/spring 2022. These
retreats in the Dells have gotten progressively more expensive through the years and it
is getting harder to fund. But our youth have really enjoyed these retreats and we've

always had great participation.

e) | will be looking to schedule fellowship visits with members of the congregation
moving forward. Looking for opportunities to re-connect.
Sincerely,

Pastor Bill



Consistory Minutes
First United Church of Christ
Thursday, August 19

Attendance: Pastor Bill, Dean Dahnert, Tammie Huerth, Peggy Ganser, Marcy Thurwachter, Rose Kleinert,
Barb Sprecher, Linda Lehan, Heather Miller, Tammy Young

+ Opening Prayer: Pastor Bill
4 Pastor Bill's Report
o See report in the September Scoop
4 Commirtee Reports and Updates:
o Building & Maintenance
o We have received a new (to us) much larger refrigerator for the Adult Sunday School
room in the basement from Emily Fuchs.
o Coat racks and storage cubbies for the 4K program have been relocated on the
office floor level after three classrooms were re-painted.
o Sauk City is moving ahead with new electrical power connection for the church. Cut-
over should be after September 1st.
o Sauk City has damaged our fiber data cable on Aug17th, killing internet and phone in
the church. Temporary repairs were made on the 1%th.
o A new cable will be trenched in by TDS in the next 10 days.
o Christian Fellowship
o No Meeting in August
o Working on Chicken Dinner for September 12t
o Finance
o Next meeting will be October 19t
0 Members in Ministry
o Still making visits where possible
o Sunday School/Church Youth Program
o See report in September Scoop
o Stewardship
o See report in September Scoop
o Open & Affirming
o See report in September Scoop
4+ Ongoing Business
o Masks
o Tammy Young made a motion that we leave masks optional in Church/Sanctuary until
Sauk County makes masks mandatory. Rose Kleinert seconded. Motion approved.
o Administrative Assistant for Church Office
o Looking for someone 20 hours per week
4 New Business
o Copy Machine
o Current lease ends August 31°
o Masks for Sunday School
o Tammy Young made a motion to allow the Sunday School Superintendent to determine
mask policy for the Educational Building. Barb Sprecher seconded. Motion approved.
4 Adjourn
o Peggy move to adjourn the meeting, Heather seconded, meeting adjourned

+ Next Consistory Meeting: September 16"
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Sunday School and Confirmation are on the calendar to start September 12t".

O Sunday School will start in the sanctuary during church at 9:00.
o Confirmation will start at 10:20 via google meet.

o If your child/children are joining our Sunday School and Confirmation for the fall please
call the church office ay (608) 643-8387 or email me at firstuccsaukce@amail.com the
enroliment forms for classes are located on the church webpage (also included in this
sgoop). Please have enroliment forms and your tuition to the Church before September
&%,

o If you are interested in helping with our Christian Education program, we are taking
volunteers and would love to have you! Just drop me a note.

o Our Sunday School follows the lead of Sauk Prairie School District for Masking Policy.
This plan gets updated weekly at

https://www/saukprairieschools.org/apps/pages/index.isp?uREC 1D=4988558&type=d

Pastor Bill and Mrs. Brick! will closely follow the decisions made by the district.

At this time, we will offer in person classes with masks and our virtual online programming for
Sunday School.

Confirmation will be occurring virtually this year via google meet.
Let's have a Super Year!

Brigitta Brickl



Open & Affirming Sub-Committee
Meeting
August 5, 2021
In Attendance: Dennis Kahn, Tammie Huerth, Shirlee
Lendved, Barb Sprecher, Dean Sprecher & Christi
Kinnamon

Absent: Pastor Bill Kapp

1. Movie In the Sanctuary “For the Bible Tells Me
Sou
a. Discussed the film and the positive feed
back
b. Discussion on movie “The Times of Harvey
Milk” this Fall.

2. Book Study “We've Been Here All along”

a. Possible reschedule date for book study to
be September 19

b. Requesting the author, R, Richard Wagner
to attend.

3. Singing Group “Common Chord”
a. Plans to have the group sing at our church
in October are in the works.

4. Feedback survey

a. Will be putting a survey form in the
September Scoop regarding our
Parishioners thoughts on O&A.

b. Our Parishioners will be able fo vote by
computer or via the form in the Scoop. A
box will be at the church to drop your
survey into.

5. A review of Pastor’s return and the date —
Sept 26 -of which he will be preaching on
O&A from the pulpit.

6. Our next meeting will be September 9t —
5:00 — ot Shirlee’s farm.

Stewardship
The Stewardship Committee met on Thursday,

August 19 in the church park. Pastor Bill, Linda
Lehan, Tom Litscher, and Marcy Thurwachter
attended. Sherri Roberts was unable to attend.

= The committee accepted the resignation of Barb
Brock from the committee. Barb’s two years of
service were greatly appreciated.

= Marcy reviewed the July food drive to benefit
the SP food pantry. The amount of donated
items was down somewhat most likely due to
people being on summer vacations. Marcy has
spoken with Brigitta Brickl and the Sunday
School will resume sponsorship of the fall
harvest table this fall.

= The schedule for the monthly stewardship
message has Sherri Roberts scheduled for
September, Tom Litscher for late October, and
then there will be weekly messages during the
stewardship campaign. With input from Pastor
Bill it was decided to have Stewardship Sunday
on Sunday, November 14%. The theme for the
fall campaign is “Rooted in Love”. Pastor Bill
will order materials from the WI Conference.

» Marcy passed around a sign-up sheet for slots to
work at the upcoming church chicken dinner on
September 12.

The committee will meet in September at a date to
be determined.

Finance
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday October
19t at 6:30pm

Christian Fellowship

There was no Christian Fellowship committee
meeting held in July.

Due to the upcoming Chicken Dinner we will have a
brief meeting on Tuesday, September 7" at 6:00pm in
the church park.




Open & Affirming Survey
1. If we voted to approve Open & Affirming today, would you
vote yes?
@ Yes
No
| Undeuded need more information in the form of movies,
“ book studies and speakers.
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WELCOME BACK

Calender of 2021-22 School Year

Date Event

9-12-21
9-19-21
9-26-21

Fall Celebration after
10-3-21 Church No Classes

10-10-21

10-17-21
10-24-21
10-31-21

Veteraps Cards after
11-7-21 Church No Classes

11-14-21
11-21-21
11-28-21
12-4-21 Saturd‘f:ly Program Practice

Caroling/HELP after
12-5-21 Church No Classes

12-11-21 Saturday Program Practice
12-12-21 Christmas Program
12-19-21

12-26-21

*Schedule subject to change

Date Event
1-2-22 No'
1-9-22

1-16-22

1-23-22
1-30-22

Birthday Bags after Church
2-6-22 No Classes

2-13-22
2-20-22

2-27-22

Mable's Mission after
3-6-22 Church No Classes

3-13-22 o Schi
3-20-22 |No Sehic
3-27.22

Spring Egg Hunt after
4-3-22 Church No Classes

4-10-22
wr-22 EASY
4-24-22

Carnival/ Potluck after
5-1-22 Church No Classes

5-8-22
5-15-22

Last Day of Sunday Last class and
School 5-22-22 Confirmation



August 2021

Dear Sunday School and Confirmation Families and Friends,
Wow, we hope you have had a great summer and are ready for your next mission!

Welcome to our 2021-2022 School Year! We look forward to seeing all of you for the start of the
Program on September 12th, 2021.

Confirmation Families:

We will meet from 10:20-11:00 on Sundays via Google meet. Make sure that the church
has your tuition and enroliment forms with your preferred email address for the google meet to
be sent to you. Please pick up your packets from Mrs. Brickl for Confirmation on Sunday
September 5th after the 9:00 church service.

Sunday School Families:

Our families will meet at 9:00 am in the sanctuary of the church for the service.
Students will leave the sanctuary after the children's message and anthem song with Mrs. Brickl
and continue to the Sunday School Classrooms. At 10:05 the Sunday School Classrooms will
head back to the sanctuary to watch lesson videos and hear announcements until about 10:15.

We would be happy to have our families join us in the sanctuary.

All Families:

Attached you will find a tentative school year calender with special events listed, topics
that will be covered, and offering options. Some items | want to draw your attention to for the
first month would include:

September 12th Chicken Dinner Carry Outs and Drive through
Scavenger Hunt
Commission of Christian Education Staff

October 3rd Tentative: 2nd grade Bibles in Church

We look forward to starting the school year together in person but will continue to follow
the lead of the Sauk Prairie School District with safety protocols and Masking decisions to help
keep our families safe. Please remember that we always have the Virtual Sunday School option
available on our church web-page. hiin.//www.ucc-saukcity.org/sunday_school.him
At this time masks are required in person and we will continue to provide hand sanitizer
and he wiping down services. We will try to communicate any changes or up o date

information as soon as possible. The mask decisions get updated weekly on Fridays at
es/inde l‘“ JURS “‘5: 1D=4988 )//l\;')"""’ We

https://mww.saukprairieschools.org/apps/

appremate your ﬂeXIblhty.
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Fourteen years ago, First U.C.C. began offering communion to children. Based on the
beliefs that Christ’s table ought to be made available to ALL people of faith and that part of
growing up in the church is to participate along with the faith community. The ultimate decision
as to whether or not a child takes communion will be left up to each child’s family. There is no
set age or grade, knowing that every child is different in terms of their level of understanding.
Pastor Bill and the Staff are always happy to address your questions and concerns, just let us
know how we can help.

Some BIG events that we look forward this year include the Christmas Program, youth
group activities and possibly a Carnival! If you have other ideas please don't hesitate to share
them with our team of Superheroes!

Please try to have enrollment forms and tuition payments for Sunday School and
Confirmation to the church office by September 1st. Forms can be found on the church
webpage under the Sunday School and Confirmation tabs. http://www.ucc-saukcity.org/
If you need a copy mailed to you or emailed to you please let the office or myself know.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the Sunday School Program at:
firstuccsaukce@gmail.com

Blessings,
Brigiffa Brick{

Brigitta Brickl, Christian Education Director
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% Sunday School Registration 2021-2022

Student’'s Name: Preferred Name:

Parent/ Guardians:

Are you a member of First UCC Sauk City? Yes or No

Home Phone Number(s):( ) Cell Phone Number(s): ( )

Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Date of Birth: - - Age: Grade in School:

Family Email Address (Main form of Communication):

Emergency Contact Name: Emergency Contact Phone:( )

Special Needs that may limit participation in Sunday School:

Does your child have any Allergies:

Health problems or medications that the Sunday School Staff Should be aware of:

Does First UCC Sauk City have permission to take pictures/ videos of your child for the use in
church publications? (example: website, newsletter, special events info.)

Please Check: Yes or No

Do you need help with Tuition?  Yes or No

(if no, please include tuition payment of $25 cash or check made out to First UCC Sunday School program with name of student in the
memo)

How are you able to help?
(Teach, volunteer for special event, provide scholarship for another student's tuition)

Dates or events willing to volunteer or teach
(Grade or weekly rotation to teach, 1st Sunday of the month activities, Substitute teacher, Christmas program, etc.) .

Parent/ Guardian Signature: 4

*Students will not be admitted without a current enroliment form on file.
*Please see wabpage for additional enroliment forms or email firstuccsaukce@gmail.com
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% Confirmation Registration 2021-2022

Student’'s Name: Preferred Name:

Parent/ Guardians:

Are you a member of First UCC Sauk City? Yes or No

Home Phone Number(s):( ) Cell Phone Number(s): ( )

Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Date of Birth: - - Age: Grade in School:

Family Email Address (Main form of Communication):

Email Address (to be used for google meets):

Emergency Contact Name: Emergency Contact Phone:( )

Special Needs that may limit participation in Confirmation:

Does your child have any Allergies:

Health problems or medications that the Confirmation Staff Should be aware of:

Does First UCC Sauk City have permission to take pictures/ videos of your child for the use in
church publications? (example: website, newsletter, special events info.)

Please Check: Yes or No

Do you need help with Tuition? Yes or No

(if no, please include tuition payment of $25 cash or check made out to First UCC Sunday School program with name of student in the
memo)

How are you able to help?
(Volunteer for special event, Help with a Youth Group Activity)

Parent/ Guardian Signature:
*Students will not be admitted without a current enroliment form on file.
*Please see webpage for additional enroliment forms or email firstuccsaukce@gmail.com




Special Thanks to our August Radio Broadcast Sponsors
Jane Litscher in mermory of her Father, Lloyd Gruber’s birthday

Rod Lysenko, in loving memory of his mother, Reta Lysenko

Evie Accola in memory of her sister, Ruth Accola

Torme L Feggy (tt, 56 years on Septembler ##
Reesoell L Shevvy Fiepev 55 years an Seplember 0¥
y A Rathy Jofinoor, 53 years an Seplemdbiev 2

Please let the church office know if we missed yours!!

Rev. Bill Kapp: Office Hours: Tuesday through Friday: 9:00am through noon.
Saturday: 9:30 -11:00 am, by appointment
Office phone: 608.643.8387; Home phone: 608.370.2249
email: bill_kapp@ucc-saukcity.org

Church Secretary: Office phone: 643-8387; Monday through Friday: 8:00am through 12:00pm
email: office(@ucc-saukeity.org
Web Site: www.ucc-saukeity.org
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Se mber Sc
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This month's SCOOF is sponsoned by Sharal Steuber, in loving memony of fien beloved fusband,
Theron, and thein 66 Wedding annivensany on Septembien 204,

September 6 Have a Safe & Happy Labor Day! Church Office Closed
September 7t Christian Fellowship 6 pm (church park)
September 9" Open & Affirming 5:00 pm (Shirlee’s Farm)
September 12" 2021-2022 Sunday School Year begins

2021-2022 Confirmation Year begins

Adult Bible Study

First UCC Drive-Thru chicken dinner 11am until gone
September 16th Consistory: 6:30 p.m.

WORSHIP

WI’I’H"Q
i

You can listen to the Sunday Worship Radio Broadcast at 9 AM on WRPQ Radio, AM 740, FM
99.7; Live Stream Audio from the WRPQ.com website; or join us on our YouTube Channel Live
Stream!



